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From: Gilman, Gabriel <Gabriel.Gilman@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 1:29 PM 
To: suelemei@yahoo.com 
Cc: Marvel, Nellie <Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov>; Fitch, Olga <Olga.Fitch@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Fw: Webform submission from: Public Records Request Form 

Dear Ms. Lemei, 

After initially requesting pre-qualification applications involving Dustin Sherman and an Andover site, 
you expanded your request to reach all applications proposing sites in Andover. 

We have located records indicating that Dustin Sherman has initiated a conventional (i.e., not pre-
qualification) application for a Tier 4 outdoor cultivation site in Andover, for Phantom Farms LLC.  This is 
the only application located concerning an Andover site.  The application has not been completed or 
determined at this time.  Incident to the application under review, the CCB received the attached 
certificate of incorporation. 

I am hopeful that these details satisfy your inquiry.  For technical reasons, I am temporarily unable to 
access the electronic application materials themselves until Monday.  Most application content is 
confidential by statute, but you are entitled to a statement of what documents we have in our custody, 
and if they must be withheld, the statutory basis for that decision.   

I would be happy to be back in touch if you seek information beyond the details in the paragraph 
above.  Please don't hesitate to call if you have questions. 

Thanks, 

Gabriel M. Gilman 

General Counsel 

Vermont Cannabis Control Board 

89 Main Street, Montpelier, VT 05620-7001 

(m) 802.261.1510 

https://ccb.vermont.gov/ 

  

https://ccb.vermont.gov/
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From: Marvel, Nellie <Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 5, 2023 9:51 AM 
To: suelemei@yahoo.com <suelemei@yahoo.com> 
Subject: RE: Webform submission from: Public Records Request Form  

Good Morning, 
  
This email is responsive to your request on Tuesday, May 30 for the below information: 
  
“any and all publicly-available information concerning the Pre-Qualification application of Dustin 
Sherman with grow sited in the Town of Andover. This would include but not be limited to whether 
application is for indoor, outdoor or mixed grow and the tier requested.” 
  
A search of CCB records for pre-qualification applications yielded no results for Dustin Sherman.  
  
Nothing in this letter should be construed as a waiver of any privileges or protections over the records of 
the Cannabis Control Board. If you believe any records have been withheld in error, you may appeal this 
determination pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 318.  Please submit appeals to Brynn Hare, Executive Director of 
the Cannabis Control Board, at Brynn.Hare@vermont.gov.  
  
Take Care, 
Nellie 
  
-- 
Nellie Marvel 
Outreach & Education Manager 
Cannabis Control Board 
802-636-7548 
  

mailto:Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov
mailto:suelemei@yahoo.com
mailto:suelemei@yahoo.com
https://legislature.vermont.gov/statutes/section/01/005/00318
mailto:Brynn.Hare@vermont.gov


 
89 Main Street Montpelier, VT 05602 | ccb.vermont.gov 

 
 

From: noreply@vermont.gov <noreply@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 10:43 AM 
To: Gilman, Gabriel <Gabriel.Gilman@vermont.gov>; Lashua, Kimberley 
<Kimberley.Lashua@vermont.gov>; Marvel, Nellie <Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov>; Fitch, Olga 
<Olga.Fitch@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Webform submission from: Public Records Request Form 

Submitted values are: 

Name 
Susan Lemei 
 
Email 
suelemei@yahoo.com 
 
Please describe the records you are requesting and provide as much specificity as possible, including 
applicable date ranges. 
I am seeking any and all publicly-available information concerning the Pre-Qualification application of 
Dustin Sherman with grow sited in the Town of Andover. This would include but not be limited to 
whether application is for indoor, outdoor or mixed grow and the tier requested.  

 

mailto:noreply@vermont.gov
mailto:noreply@vermont.gov
mailto:Gabriel.Gilman@vermont.gov
mailto:Kimberley.Lashua@vermont.gov
mailto:Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov
mailto:Olga.Fitch@vermont.gov
mailto:suelemei@yahoo.com

	From: Marvel, Nellie <Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov> Sent: Monday, June 5, 2023 9:51 AM To: suelemei@yahoo.com <suelemei@yahoo.com> Subject: RE: Webform submission from: Public Records Request Form
	From: noreply@vermont.gov <noreply@vermont.gov>  Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 10:43 AM To: Gilman, Gabriel <Gabriel.Gilman@vermont.gov>; Lashua, Kimberley <Kimberley.Lashua@vermont.gov>; Marvel, Nellie <Nellie.Marvel@vermont.gov>; Fitch, Olga <Olga.Fit...

